
Dates to remember: 
DANWA General Meeting— Calvary 
Christian Church in the annex just north 
of the church, 3900 Epperly Dr. at 7:00 
pm, second Monday of the month. 
 
CERT General Training Meeting, at 7:00 
pm, Del City Community Center, second 
Tuesday of the month. 
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DANWA Officers, email, and website 

info. 

President -  Ron McCall 405-517-0502 

Email: danwapres@cox.net 

Vice Pres. - James Gordon 405-343-6020 

Email: jasgordon@cox.net 

Secretary - Pat Satterwhite 405-412-7925 

Email: psatterwhite@cox.net 

Treasurer - Rex Warlick 405-249-5927 

Email rexwarlick@cox.net 

Asst. Treas. - Sandy Hightower 405-664-

6608 

Patrol Capt - Vacant—   -   -     

Email:  

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Newsletter Editor - Joe Satterwhite  

Phone 405-850-2177  

Email: danwanews@cox.net 

District Captains:  These are the people 
responsible for getting your newsletters to 

the block captains for delivery. 

District 1: Steve Gold—405-501-7080 

District 2: Ron McCall—405-517-0502 

District 3: Jim Highfill—405-206-7457 

District 4: David Ellison—405-641-2193 

  DANWA Website  
  www.danwa.org  

—————————— 
Del City Code Enforcement  

405-670-7379 
codecomplaints@cityofdelcity.com 
_______________________________ 

DCPD CPO 

Capt. Shawn Cortney 
405-677-2443 

————————————————— 
DCPD Animal Control Officer  

405-677-2443 
—————————————————- 
Del City Customer Service Manager 

bparrott@cityofdelcity.org 
405-670-7380 

 

 

You asked “What is DANWA?” 
A neighborhood watch association that includes one square mile in Del City, OK., that’s 
approximately 1700 homes and businesses.  Membership dues are ONLY $12.00 a 
year, (one thin dollar a month).  The current membership is just over 300, that’s one fifth 
of the possible membership.  There are 6 officers, and approximately 20 members and 
guests that regularly attend the monthly meetings and make decisions on working with 
and through the following: 
Provide Gatorade/Powerade to Del City Police and Fire Departments 
Donate to help provide dinners for the Del City High School football players on game 
days, who by the way went undefeated last year and almost took state.. 
Donate to the Tinker food bank 
Take up collections and donate to Shop With A Cop (SWAC) 
Participate in and provide candy for the city’s trunk or treat 
Provide Door prizes at General Meetings 
Donate to the church for usage of their building for DANWA General Meetings 
Purchase office supplies, applications, and envelopes 
Host the Appreciation dinner for those who volunteer their help  
Participate in the Shriners and Memorial Day parade helping police block entries and 
exits to the parade route. 

So with that being said, we could use your help with the following: 

Looking for new members, young and older to join within the DANWA area.  If you aren’t 

a member, why not?  You are definitely missing out.  Notice above how we are involved 
within the community.  Just a few hours of your time will greatly help.  New ideas?? 

Volunteering— Just because you are a member doesn’t mean you have to volunteer but 

it is a whole lot more fun than you might think.  We need more block captains (those who 
deliver the newsletters), more patrollers (eyes and ears to help the police), more commit-
tee members meeting members to help make decisions on the above adventures and will 
help make the association stronger, we need your ideas. 

If you are young or older, new to the neighborhood, want to learn how you can help by 

being a  patroller, or block captain, and learn how to help the policing of our community by 
being the extra eyes and ears for the Police which in turn helps safeguard our neighbor-
hood.  We need more patrollers, committee members, more warm bodies to help provide 
information and make decisions. 

Because you don’t see the blinking lights on vehicles, doesn’t mean we aren’t patrolling.  

Many times, for instance, I have to go to the store and don’t have time to put the signs 
and blinking lights on my vehicle but I am still watching and looking around the community 
for strange happenings.  But we can always use MORE patrollers. 

So I ask you to be brave and join.  Take advantage of being a DANWA member and 

participate.  Our crime is lower than ever and that is largely due to being an association 
that is active and wants to keep crime down.  Be one who cares to keep crime in our area 
low.  You would be surprised to know your neighbor wants to be a member too so encour-
age them, partner with them to help keep our association strong. Four eyes are better 
than two eyes, eight are better than four, sixteen are better than eight and so on. 



We could use YOUR HELP!!  We 
need “block captains” for the  

following areas: 
 

S.E. 37th from Sunnylane to Epperly 
 

Contact Ron McCall 
 405-517-0502 

—————————————- 
 

Woodview (37) 
From Vickie to Del View 

 
Contact Steve Gold 405-501-7080 

—————————————- 
 

Bismarc Dr. (27) 
from Montclair to Montrose 

 
Montclair (21)  

from Bismarc to Oakbrook 
 

Contact David Ellison 405-641-2193 
 

—————————————————————— 
 

If you can spare some time, we can use block 
captains to help deliver the DANWA newsletter.  
Some blocks only have 20 homes to deliver to, 
most are less than 25 homes.  If you can help 

with any of these please contact any of the Dis-
trict Captains above. It takes me about 15 min-

utes to deliver 23 and I even get a little exercise. 
 

You don’t have to be a member to volunteer 
to deliver the newsletters. 
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DANWA Area Crime Statistics 

November 2023 

 

Prowler =  0  (0)  [0]  {0} 

 

Vandalism =  0  (2)  [0]  {7} 

 

Larceny =  0  (0)  [2]  {1} 

 

Residential Burglary =  0  (1)  [0]  {1}  

 

  

Robbery/Extortion =  0  (0)  [0]  {1} 

 

 

Stolen Vehicle =  0  (0)  [0]  {8} 

 

 

Auto Burglary = 0  (0)  [1]  {6} 

 

 

Burglary of Business =  0  (0)  [1]  {7} 
 
X = Current Month 
( ) = Prior month counts 
[ ] = Same month prior year 
{} = Del City wide counts for same period 

 
With sadness we learned one of our longtime members 
Frank Jones passed away early December.  Our condo-
lences and prayers go out to his family and friends. 
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Note: Advertisements within this newsletter are paid  
advertisements and are considered a public service. 

K O Storage  
 

677-0795  
 

1 block East of Sunnylane 
4321 S.E. 33 rd St.  

Del City, Okla. 73115 

 
Climate Control Available 

Office Hours 9:30 am—5:30 pm Mon—Fri 
Office space available 

12/23 

I’ve got to pass these along as I do find them hilarious: 
THEY WALK AMONG US 

I was at the checkout of local Wal-Mart.  The cashier rang 
up $46.64 charges.  I gave her a fifty dollar bill.  She gave 
me back $46.64.  I gave the money back to her and told 
her that she had made a mistake in MY favor.  She be-
came indignant and informed me she was educated and 
knew what she was doing, and she returned the money 
again.  I gave the money back— -  same scenario!  I de-
parted the store with the $46.64. 
 
I walked into Starbucks with a buy-one-get-one-free cou-
pon for a  Grande Latte.  I handed it to the girl and she 
looked over at a little chalkboard that said “buy one get 
one free.”  They’re already “buy one get one free,” she 
said, “so I guess they’re both free.”  She handed me my 
free lattes, and I walked out the door. 
 
One day I was walking don the beach with some fiend, 
when on of them shouted, “Look at the dead bird!” Some-
one looked up at the sky and asked, “Where?” 
 
I used to work in technical support for a 24/7 call center.  
One day I got a call from an individual who asked what 
hours the call center was open.  I told him, “the number 
you dialed is open 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.”  He 
responded, “is that eastern or pacific time?”  Wanting to 
end the call quickly, I said “uh, Pacific.” 
 
My friend has a lifesaving tool in her car designed to cut 
through a seatbelt if she gets trapped.  She keeps it in the 
trunk. 
 
While working at a pizza place, I observed a man ordering 
a small pizza to do.  He appeared to be alone, and the 
cook asked him if he would like it cut into four pieces or 
six.  He thought about it for some time before responding.  

“Just cut it into four pieces, I don ‘t think I’m hungry 
enough to eat six pieces. 
 
I  couldn’t find my luggage at the airport baggage area, so 
I went to the lost luggage office and told the woman there 
that my bags never showed up.  She smiled and told me 
not to worry because she was a trained professional, and I 
was in good hands.  “Now,” she asked me, “has your 
plane arrived yet?”  So I replied, “No Ma’am, the Pilot told 
us we’re circling the airport, 3rd in line to land. 
 
 
YEP, THEY WALK AMONG US...BLESS THEIR HEARTS 

 
Malone’s Property Management Inc. 

4301 S.E. 41st St. 
Del City, OK 73115 
405-670-1411 Office 

405-670-1454 fax 
malonespropmgt@hotmail.com 

 
Whatever your home needs are,  

Malone’s can handle them. 
We can Manage your property—Give us your 

headache 
We can rent you a property 
We can sell your home or 

We can find your forever home 
Whatever your needs, we can help 

 
Office hours: 

M-F 8:30 am—5:00 pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

office@kjjcpa.com  
 

1400 S Post Rd. 
Midwest City, OK 73130 

(405)677-6026 
Bookkeeping, Payroll,  

Business and Personal Taxes  

mailto:office@kjjcpa.com
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From the DANWA President: 

Greeting Friends and Neighbors 

 

 While I seriously doubt that Hanukkah, Christmas, or New Year’s Eve will be canceled or 

postponed, especially due to bad weather (remember Trunk or Treat)?  I do hope that you had a 

wonderful and joyful holiday season and the new year is looking healthy and prosperous. 

 

 As those who were at the December 11th DANWA meeting know, Sandy Hightower was 

elected to be the Assistant Treasure for 2024.  Her background check (somehow) was approved, 

and Sandy will be installed at the January 8, 2024 meeting.  Secretary Pat Satterwhite, Treasure 

Rex Warlick, Vice President Jim Gordon, and President Ron McCall all were unopposed and were 

thus elected to retain their positions for 2024.  No one was elected to the vacant position of Patrol 

Captain.  I do want to thank Darrell Robinson for volunteering to be the Interim Assistant Treasure 

for December 2023. 

 

 Other than New Years Day and Martin Luther King Jr., January appears to be a pretty quiet 

month, the first we’ve really had since August.  So take a deep breath and relax. 

 

 Once again we are excited to welcome Oklahoma House of Representative, District 94 , 

Andy Fugate to our meeting on February 12, 2024.  Rep Fugate has served as the Minority Floor 

Leader in the Oklahoma House, Veterans and Military Affairs Committee, Government Moderniza-

tion Committee, Technology Committee, Education Appropriation and Budget Committee, and State 

and Federal Redistricting Committee.  Since the House will have already been in session for a 

week, Rep Fugate will be able to give us an overview of some of the legislation and issues this year. 

I, for one, am looking to hear from him and I hope you will join us. 

 

Quote from Pam Munoz Ryan 

Our flag is our country's symbol of ideals that are meant to last. 

 

May GOD bless and keep you and yours  See you January 8, 2024 7 pm 

 

Ron McCall DANWA President  405-517-0502  cashmccall@cox.net 

Cooler weather has finally arrived, here’s hoping you have unconnected your hoses from the spigot’s, remembered to 
keep your pet’s bowl filled with fresh water and if frozen, removed the ice and refilled with fresh water, and provided 
them with shelter of some kind whether it be dog house or patio. 
 
When’s the last time you checked the oil in your car, the recommendation is to check it every time you fill up with gas.  
That’s a good rule of thumb.  And when it snows and the vehicle is covered in snow, remove all of it to include the top 
of the vehicle before you take off.  Ever been behind someone who didn’t and all of a sudden here comes a HUGE 
amount of snow or ice flying off the vehicle in front of you!!!   Make sure your windows are defrosted.   

mailto:cashmccall@cox.net

